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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8, 2011 IN HOPE CHAPEL, 52596 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Brent Freeman.

Members Present:
Brent Freeman, Russ Matika, Craig Cowper, Ray Breederland, Mary Lou Weitzel, Mary Beth Zinn, Paul Viar
Member Absent:
None
Also Present:


Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer




 
Roger Favrow, 52641 Seven Oaks Drive

Clarence DeLater, 52879 Seven Oaks Drive


Jo Burgess, 5700 24 Mile Road
Richard Batchelder, 4290 24 Mile Road

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Breederland requested the following modifications to the minutes:

Pg. 3 – paragraph 6, should read “sidewalk in front of her property, rather than on her property”.
MOTION by Viar, supported by Cowper, to approve the minutes of the October 11, 2011 meeting as amended.

Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR
Mr. Freeman mentioned the committee invited Ms. Burgess as well as other residents from Seven Oaks to talk about ongoing projects in their area of the township.

Mr. Favrow mentioned that when the sidewalk was poured the residents believed some kind of fencing would be installed due to a safety perspective.  They were taken aback by installation of the six-foot fence.  The residents feel the appearance is horrible.  

Mr. Favrow spoke with Ms. Vaglica and was told the township would cut the six-foot fence down to four feet and replace the chain link with green coated which would help it to better blend in.  He mentioned that this was a much better solution than what they have now.  
Mr. Viar questioned if a four-foot fence would suit his needs rather than the six-foot fence.  He further questioned Mr. Favrow if he is satisfied with Ms. Vaglica’s suggestion.  Mr. Favrow stated yes, but would rather have a post and rail rather than the chain link.  

Mr. Freeman mentioned that the committee had talked about the large blue post and asked if it could be removed and the engineers said it could not.
Ms. Vaglica stated she received a quote of $3,480.00 for a four-post railing.  The posts that are there currently cannot be used.  Those posts would be pulled and replaced with smaller posts which are 1 5/8” in diameter.  

Mr. Freeman questioned what type of fence she is referring to.  Ms. Vaglica stated the one similar to across the street on the north side.  (Galvanized railing)

Mr. Favrow asked if this was a prefab type fence.  Ms. Vaglica stated no, this will be constructed on site.  He further questioned if it will be with screws and fasteners and she responded yes.

Ms. Zinn asked if there are any pictures available of similar projects.  Ms. Vaglica stated she can bring in a picture of the fenced area from across the street.  

Mr. Freeman would also like to see something before it’s constructed.  Ms. Zinn further commented that they don’t want any surprises.  Ms. Vaglica will ask for a picture of what has been done in the past.

Mr. Breederland questioned the residents if they felt a need for safety of the neighborhood children with the water near the culverts.  With a railing, it’s open and the children can jump through it.  The committee’s intent in the past has been to keep people from falling over it.  

Mr. DeLater mentioned he has lived here for years and has yet seen a child on a culvert.     

Mr. Favrow believes the intent of the railing is to aide those who walk/bike and might slip.

Ms. Zinn commented on the fence which is on the guard rail side.  It goes towards the entrance of Seven Oaks much further than the length of the guard rail.  She questioned Ms. Vaglica if it is possible to cut off the screws so that the double fence will not have to run the length of the guard rail.  Ms. Vaglica can ask the Road Commission as it is their guard rail.  She assumes, however, that the screws are there for a reason and may need to stay.  

Mr. Freeman stated the committee will obtain pictures and move forward with pricing and will invite the residents back when the information is available.

Mr. Favrow questioned the committee if the post and rail type fencing cost is not out of the ball park.  Mr. Freeman stated that needs to be left up to the committee.  Mr. Cowper stated more discussion needs to be held with pricing, etc.
Mr. Viar asked if we were up against weather constraints.  Ms. Vaglica stated for fencing we are not but for pouring concrete we are.  She would like to close out the contract.

Mr. Viar asked Ms. Vaglica to get with the residents and the contractors and hopefully reach some conclusion.  

Mr. Freeman asked that Ms. Vaglica send a picture to all the committee members when she gets it.  She agreed to do that.

Mr. Freeman announced the arrival of Ms. Burgess.  The committee had asked her to attend to further discuss the sidewalk in front of her property.  He asked her to give a few viewpoints and to share her opinion with the committee.

Ms. Burgess spoke of the committee’s plan to put money into sidewalks across two lots that would end at where, which is Antoinette.  There are no sidewalks at Antoinette or at Douglas Court.  The children walk along the side of the road.  She has a grass walkway where children can walk safely across rather than on the side of the road.  She doesn’t understand why we would use township money to put in a sidewalk rather than use the walkway.  She further doesn’t want the responsibility of keeping it shoveled.  

Mr. Freeman mentioned that the committee’s main focus of installing the sidewalk was as a safety issue.  Ms. Burgess stated she still maintains that the grass walkway is within the road right-of-way and is quite a distance from the road and there have been no problems with that.  She understands that there is a blind man who lives on Mound Road who travels the sidewalks to the traffic light.  If he were to use sidewalks on her side of the road, what would he do when he approaches Antoinette.  She also doesn’t like the idea of any trees in the way being cut for the sidewalk to be installed.
Ms. Vaglica mentioned that her trees would be protected.  The proposed sidewalk would be put in around the trees all except for one small tree at the end.   

Mr. Freeman reiterated what Ms. Vaglica previously stated regarding it being too late for concrete to be poured this year.  Mr. Freeman stated Ms. Burgess would be safe for this year.  

Mr. Breederland questioned Ms. Burgess if her property has any indication where the property line ends like a distinct lot line or fence of the walkway rather than the road.  Ms. Burgess stated no.  She believes that there are a couple of evergreen trees and a fire hydrant where the lot line ends.  

Mr. Freeman questioned the committee as to how they want to proceed.  Ms. Vaglica has the necessary permits for this project.

MOTION by Viar, seconded by Cowper to postpone the installation of the sidewalk located at 5700 24 Mile Road until next year with further discussion to be held on the project.

Motion carried.
Mr. Breederland voted nay.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Ms. Vaglica stated that all the sidewalk gaps have been poured.

The original contract was for $41,891.50.  The change order number one, which included the four additional sites that we added came to $34,483.50.  Mr. Freeman asked her to bring the first pay estimate which has been submitted to the township amounting to $71,335.  The remainder will be held as retainage until spring to make sure the grass grows.  Mr. Cowper asked if this first pay estimate letter was in the bid package.  Ms. Vaglica stated it will be included in the next township board agenda package.  

Mr. Freeman asked who covers the cost of damage as in the Seven Oaks site where a sprinkler line was hit.  Ms. Vaglica stated it is included in the contractor’s agreement.  

Mr. Cowper questioned if someone gets injured on the culvert now that the sidewalk has been put in, the township is liable correct?  Ms. Vaglica stated yes.

Mr. Freeman questioned the project at 24 Mile and Mark Drive.  He mentioned that he and Mr. Cowper have visited the site and what we were told was done had not been done.  Ms. Vaglica stated she had spoken with the contractor and he wasn’t done with the project but apparently is now.  She will talk to the contractor and have him get in contact with Mr. Freeman.   Mr. Cowper mentioned that the site was not cut-in and wasn’t filled in properly.  The homeowner wanted us to replace the culvert, did not want the fence, etc.  Ms. Vaglica will take a trip to the site and will review what the situation is.  She will not pay the contractor until the committee is satisfied.

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Mr. Wynn was absent from the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

a.) 2012 Priority Items –
 Mr. Freeman presented a list to the committee that was prepared by Ms. Vaglica.  This list was also presented to the Board for potential projects in 2012.  He asked the committee to please look it over and determine if other projects might need to be added.  He feels the committee should start developing this now for next year.
Comments were made by the committee to concentrate on 25 Mile next year.

Mr. Freeman asked Ms. Vaglica if she has a list of those projects currently on the Priority List which have not been completed.  She stated not with her but can email it to the members.

Mr. Viar asked if there are outstanding expenses for this year.  Ms. Vaglica stated there are some, probably around $20,000.  This contract had approximately $10,000 remaining but there were additional add-ons from the Building Department on the 26 Mile Road/Dickens ramps as well. 
Mr. Batchelder left the meeting at 5:42 p.m.  
Mr. Cowper led a discussion regarding procedures, or a lack of, on the committee’s part.  One instance would be notification to the residents regarding the installation of sidewalks on or near their property.  It is important that the committee notify the residents even in the discussion and planning stages of projects prior to them being installed. The owner or residents then have an opportunity to address their situation to the committee such as with Ms. Burgess.  Ms. Vaglica questioned who will be doing this.  Mr. Cowper would like a person to be designated, such as a secretary that will be in charge of doing that.  The minutes are done through the Clerk’s Office and he would like to suggest a secretary that would report to the committee.  
b.) Elect new chair – 

 Mr. Freeman mentioned that at the last meeting he asked the committee to consider a new chairperson.  

MOTION by Viar, supported by Matika, to appoint Craig Cowper as Sidewalk Committee Chair.

Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
a.)  Aurora Park entrance – 

Ms. Vaglica visited the site with Mr. Viar and gave a brief history of what transpired.  She showed pictures of an existing sidewalk with a curb cut ready to go near a driveway.  When she looked at the property line on the GIS it showed we will need an easement.

Mr. Viar cannot see expending any funds for this small gap.  He is open to other members’ views and would like to hear them.

Mr. Batchelder mentioned he was referring to the other gap which is on the east side.  

Mr. Cowper referred to that same gap as having broken tiles.

Mr. Batchelder stated the sidewalk was attached at one time until the development was built. 
Mr. Viar questioned if this is the north side that runs into to a bridge.  Mr. Freeman stated it is the north east side.   
Mr. Viar questioned what value would it be to extend the sidewalk to the bridge.  Mr. Batchelder stated you could stay on the pavement.  As it is right now, someone traveling westbound on the sidewalk has to cross 10’ of gravel to cross to get to that apron.  At one time prior to the development the sidewalk was continuous.  Once they put the development in they broke the sidewalk and never replaced it.  
Ms. Vaglica will take another trip out to the site and observe the area in question.  

b.) Shelby Road – south of Lutheran Church (50444 Shelby Rd. south on east side to Wiley Street) –

Mr. Freeman reminded the committee that this area was brought to our attention by Mr. Breederland.  Ms. Vaglica showed pictures of this site as well to the committee.  Mr. Breederland had asked that the sidewalk go to Wiley Road which is two streets down.  
Ms. Vaglica stated there is a 60’ right-of-way.
Mr. Freeman suggested that this be considered for a 2012 project and for further discussion.

c.) Fence on 24 Mile Rd by Seven Oaks Subdivision

Discussion on this item was held under Business from the Floor.

Ms. Vaglica will send the committee pictures of this site to the chairman and the committee will then decide whether to proceed.

d.) 24 Mile Road at Mark Drive

This item was discussed earlier in the meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Viar, supported by Cowper, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.







___________________________________







Brent Freeman, Member
cn
